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CITY OF JONESVILLE 
PLANNING COMMISSION  

Minutes of August 13, 2025 
 

 
A City of Jonesville Planning Commission meeting was held on Wednesday, August 13, 2025 at 
the Jonesville City Hall, 265 E. Chicago Street, Jonesville, MI.  Vice Chair Kayla Thompson called 
the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Present:  Kayla Thompson, Jim Ackerson, Chad Benson, and Brenda Guyse.  
                                    
Absent: Christine Bowman, Ryan Scholfield, and Ken Koopmans.  
 
Also Present:  Jeff Gray, and Charles Crouch.  
 
Kayla Thompson led the Pledge of Allegiance and the moment of silence.   
 
A motion was made by Brenda Guyse and supported by Jim Ackerson to approve the agenda as 
presented.  All in favor. Absent: Christine Bowman, Ryan Scholfield, and Ken Koopmans. Motion 
carried.  
 
There were no public comments. 
 
An amendment to the minutes of the April 9, 2025 meeting to show the arrival time of Kayla 
Thompson to be noted beside the absence. Jim Ackerson motioned to approve the minutes as 
amended and supported by Chad Benson. All in favor.  Absent: Christine Bowman, Ryan 
Scholfield, and Ken Koopmans. Motion carried. 
 
A motion was made by Brenda Guyse and supported by Chad Benson to schedule a public 
hearing for Wednesday, September 10, 2025 at 7:00 p.m. at the Jonesville City Hall for the 
purpose of considering action on Ordinance No. 226 to recodify the Zoning Ordinance.  All in 
favor.  Absent: Christine Bowman, Ryan Scholfield, and Ken Koopmans. Motion carried. 
 
Manager Gray gave updates on the Highway Commercial Zoning.   
 
A letter was received from Ken Koopmans with his resignation from the Planning Commission 
effective immediately.  Brenda Guyse made a motion and supported by Jim Ackerson to accept 
with regret.  All in favor.  Absent: Christine Bowman, Ryan Scholfield, and Ken Koopmans. 
Motion carried. 
 
Manager Gray and Superintendent Crouch provided updates.   
 
The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, September 10, 2025 at 7:00 p.m.    
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The meeting was adjourned at 7:50 p.m. 
 
Submitted by, 
 
 
LaNae Baker 
Deputy Clerk 
  


